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LOCAL RESIDENT APPLYING FOR STREET PARKING TO BE FOR  

PERMIT HOLDERS ONLY! 

Over the past few weeks school has received numerous phone calls from local residents that are fed 

up with not being able to access their own driveways; these calls have come from people living on 

Woollin Ave., as well as Windsor Oval. The complaints are about our Parents parking on grass verges, 

and across driveways and when residents confront our Parents they are on the receiving end of verbal 

abuse. There are complaints of Parents emptying lunch boxes at the side of the road as well as letting 

the children urinate on the walls and hedges outside of homes. Please put yourselves in the local      

residents positions. How would you feel if you couldn’t get into your driveway or people emptied their 

rubbish outside your house? Please be respectful and park legally or the ability to park on the road 

may be removed from you if the application for Residents Parking Only Permits comes to fruition.    

Certificate Winners The following children have been recognised for all their hard work. They all really enjoyed having their lunch 
with Mrs Hyams, Mr Tolmie and Mrs Lancaster. 
Rec: Eloise Arbon, Jack Allen, Thomas Longthorne  Year 1: Oliver Baker, Harris Sharman, Isla Fothergill  Year 2: Sasha Ginel, 
Kaidence Hopwood, Year 3: Ashley Hudson, Charlie Farish, Tomas McDonald Year 4: Lewis Fothergill, Thomas Spencer, Mason 
Stead Year 5: Caleb Hall, Tianna McGrath, Harry Ryatt  Year 6: Matthew Chase, Keira Foster, Keira Quick, Sophie Graystock 

Head Teacher Certificate Winners for Spring Half Term One 

Nursery: Abdullah Sidat Reception: Dana Gosney Year 1: Alexia Norton Year 2: Finley Bairstow 

Year 3: Jasmine Ginel Year 4: Jessica Lumb Year 5: Sophie Robbins Year 6: Willow Briggs.        

Well done to all these children for working hard all through the half term. 

Plant Pots  

Our very green fingered Mrs Hudson is in need of plant pots. Not the brown or black plastic ones but larger, old pot 
ones or bright coloured decorative ones you no longer have use of but they need to be reasonably large.  Any pots 

you no longer require would be greatly received. 

Sport Relief 2016—FRIDAY 18TH MARCH 

This year is the year for Sport Relief (not Red Nose Day as on the Calendar given out in September) and we will be    
recognising this day by encouraging children to come dressed in sports kit of their choosing along with a donation of 

at least £1 for the charity. I am in awe of the likes of Eddie Izzard trying to complete 27 marathons in 27 days,         
however, as I write this he is one marathon behind on his schedule but is still 9 more ahead of any I could ever do!  

Keep it up Eddie! 

We will be organising at least a walk around the playing fields, weather permitting, and for those who wish, a jog. 

FOHT 
We would all like to thank FOHT for agreeing to give school £4,000 towards the CleverTouch Screens which every 
classroom now has; these were fitted over half term and are amazing.  Staff have now had training but                      
embarrassingly, the children knew how to use them before we did. HELP! On a more serious note, thank you to every 
one of you that has contributed by either buying raffle tickets or attending concerts or sending children to disco’s etc. 
Without Parental support and generosity having a new board in every class would not have been possible this year. 
They certainly help to make learning fun and the resources available are excellent.  


